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Minutes of the Development Control Committee Meeting held on 20 October 2015 at 10:00 am in the King Edmund Chamber, Endeavour House, Ipswich.
	Present:
	Councillors Peter Beer (Chairman), Graham Newman, (Vice Chairman), Helen Armitage, Stephen Burroughes, Peter Byatt, Jessica Fleming, Christopher Hudson, Tim Marks, Bill Quinton, Stephen Searle, Reg Silvester and Richard Smith MVO.

	Supporting officers present:
	Rebekah Butcher (Democratic Services Officer), John Pitchford (Head of Planning) and Anita Seymour (Development Manager).


Apologies for Absence and Substitutions
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor John Goodwin (substituted by Councillor Richard Smith MVO), Councillor Joanna Spicer (substituted by Councillor Christopher Hudson), Councillor Richard Kemp and Councillor Andrew Stringer.
Declarations of Interest and Dispensations
There were no declarations made or dispensations given.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The minutes of the meetings held on 8 July and 20 July 2015 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
Rationalisation of Land, Extension of Workshop and Change of Use of Land, Hollow Road Farm, Fornham St Martin, Bury St Edmunds IP31 1SJ
The Committee considered a report at Agenda Item 4 which sought to rationalise the operations at the site through the demolition of a number of buildings, extension to a workshop and relocation of the existing recycling facilities. The application further proposed the creation of new office space, weighbridge and office, and the creation of a new paddock area and for the continued use of a flat. There would be no increase in throughput of materials at the facility.
Mr David Marsh, Director of PDE Consulting, spoke on behalf of the applicant. Mr Marsh informed the Committee that his client had run a successful business from the site for a number of years. He confirmed the application was to make the site safer and would not increase the trading levels of the facility. Mr Marsh mentioned the fact that the application was supported by national and local planning policy frameworks; he added that the recycling facility and re-use operation was in accordance with key government objectives with respect to management of waste. In conclusion, Mr Marsh asked the Committee to approve the application.

Decision: On the proposition of Councillor Graham Newman, seconded by Councillor Richard Smith MVO, the Committee unanimously agreed that the application be granted subject to the conditions recommended in the report by the Director of Resource Management.
Reason for decision: The Committee considered:
Pursuant to section 70 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 and section 38(6) of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004, the application for planning permission was to be determined in accordance with the development plan unless material considerations indicated otherwise. Officers were of the view that the proposed development was generally in accordance with the development plan and there were no material considerations that indicated that planning permission should be refused.
The development plan documents were the following; the Suffolk Waste Core Strategy, the St Edmundsbury Core Strategy and Bury St Edmunds Vision 2031. The proposed development was also in accordance with the National Planning Policy Framework and the National Planning Policy for Waste.
The proposals would provide upgraded facilities and provide more efficient and safe working environment. Improving the operational efficiency and overall appearance of the site.
Alternative options: There were none considered.
Declarations of interest: There were none noted.
Dispensations: There were none granted.
Urgent Business
There was no urgent business.

The meeting closed at 10.27 am.
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